Minutes of a special Santaquin City Council meeting held March 12, 1981 at City Hall. Councilmen present were Floyd Nelson, Walter Callaway and Sherman Jones. Inasmuch as there were not four Council members present, a search was made into the State code as to the requirements necessary for a meeting. According to Mr. Michael T. McCoy, general counsel to the Utah League of Cities and Towns, as recorded in "A Guide To The Duties & Powers of Utah's Municipal Officials", the Councilman who becomes the Mayor Pro Tempore retains his or her right to vote. Based on this information, the Council felt they had the Quorum necessary and could appoint a presiding officer as well.

The Councilmen called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. and proceeded to appoint Councilman Nelson as Mayor Pro Tempore.

Mayor Pro Tem Nelson then called for the item of business for which the meeting was called, ie, Terry and Lou Gardner's license for their Fun Center. Mrs. Gardner indicated that the name of the business will be Lou's Fun Center. They said that their rules would be essentially the same as Mr. Holman's, ie, no foul language, no smoking or chewing, no roudiness and no alcoholic beverages. They also indicated that their hours would be from 4 p.m. till 10 p.m. Officer Guynn indicated that the State of Utah requires that youth under the age of 16 should be home at 10 p.m. and those over the age of 16 should be on their way to or from a bonifide activity or accompanied by a parent or guardian at 10 p.m.

Mayor Pro Tem Nelson expressed shock and dismay at the problems with the Fun Center up this time and indicated the need for keeping the place above reproach. The Gardner's indicated that Mr. Holman has vacated the premises. The Council emphasized that there should be no smoking allowed within the establishment in sight of the youth. Mrs. Gardner asked about the possibility of allowing smoking in the room at the rear which used to be living quarters and the Council indicated that as long as the youth do not have access or could see the individuals smoking, then it could be allright.

Mrs. Gardner asked if there could be parties at special times of the year, ie, Thanksgiving, Holloween, Christmas, etc. The Council felt if this was coordinated with the police and the parents were notified, then there would be no problem. Councilman Callaway indicated that he would like to see the Fun Center reviewed every three months to maintain public exposure. He indicated that he felt there would be no problems with the Fun Center from now on, but also indicated that the parents would feel better about the place if this were done. Councilman Callaway moved that the license be granted with the stipulations herein set forth. Councilman Jones seconded the motion and Councilmen Callaway and Jones and Mayor Pro Tem Nelson voted in favor. There were no votes against the motion.

Councilman Callaway moved that the meeting be adjourned and Councilman Jones seconded. Councilmen Callaway and Jones and Mayor Pro Tem Nelson voted in favor of the motion. There were no votes against the motion. The meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Approved this \_18 day of March , 1981.

Mayor Robert E. Steele

ATTEST: San